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First Presbyterian Church of Oneida 
Guidelines for Church Services 

Entry ï Stone Street entry only. 
Exit ï Broad Street or Parking lot. 
Masks ï Masks must be worn into and out of the church. While sitting in the 
pew for service the mask is optional. 

Distancing ï Worshipers are to be six feet apart. There will be a bulletin on 
the pew where you can sit. The pew in front of and behind you should be 
empty. Families may sit together, however the worshipers to the left and 
right of the family need to be six feet apart. When entering and exiting 
please try to stay six feet apart. 

Collection plates ï Collection plates will be at all entry and exit points. 
Hand Sanitizer ï There will be hand sanitizer at all entry and exit points. 
There are also individual bottles in the pews. 

Communion ï There will be communion on June 14th. Then on the first 
Sunday of every month following. 

Drinking Fountain ï The drinking fountain will be covered and unavailable 
until further notice. 

Coffee Servers ï Coffee hour is suspended until further notice. Please keep 
your cards handy in case restrictions are lifted later in the year. 

Nursery ï Nursery services are available. Parents must accompany their 
children while they are in the nursery.  

Live Streaming ï You can still watch the service on FB live. The IT com-
mittee is currently working on a way to broadcast services for live 
streaming. We will update the progress of that in the future.  

 
The staff of First Presbyterian Church of Oneida welcome you back to wor-
ship. We will do all that we can to make your worship as stress free as 
possible. If you have any questions concerning these guidelines feel free 
to email the office oneidafirstpres@oneidafirstpres.org, or call 315-363-
7590.  

The Church Office  will be closed Monday, October 12th in 
observance of Columbus Day. 
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Joshua 5:9-12 says, 9 Then the Lord said to Joshua, ñThis day I have rolled away the reproach 
of Egypt from you.ò Therefore, the name of the place is called Gilgal to this day. 10 Now the 
children of Israel camped in Gilgal and kept the Passover on the fourteenth day of the month at 
twilight on the plains of Jericho. 11 And they ate of the produce of the land on the day after 
the Passover, unleavened bread and parched grain, on the very same day. 12 Then the manna 

ceased on the day after they had eaten the produce of the land; and the children of Israel no longer had manna, 
but they ate the food of the land of Canaan that year. 
 
Let me set the stage. The Israelites were in the land for 40 years and the Lord provided manna 6 days a week for 
the whole time. They had to get up and eat the manna because after 24 hours the manna would start to smell. 
 
So, what happened here? The bondage was completely removed. Sometimes it takes longer than we planned. 
Uncircumcision was associated with the blame on Egypt. Now this is the second generation was here. They 
were the ones that were circumcised which clearly cut all ties they had to Egyptian Slavery. Just think about it. 
What happened 40 years ago. Jimmy Carter was still President. MASH was the #1 tv show. A lot has happened 
since 1979. 
 
So, what did the Israelites do? They demonstrated their faith. The stopped and celebrated Passover. It Reminded 
them that the inheritance of the Primed Land would be by simple faith in the Blood of the Lamb. We have to 
know the vision that God has laid on our heart and stop and celebrate the ñPassoverò knowing it is only by sim-
ple faith in the Blood of the Lamb. We need to continually recognize who God is and what He has done. 
 
What happened? They had a change of food. The manna ceased. God was still their provider. 
God now wanted them now to take personal responsibility from working the land and eating from it. If they tried 
keeping the manna over 24 hours, it would stink. They could not have stored a year worth of manna just in case. 
They needed to check our pockets for manna. 
 
We need to have the change in our walk that we know that God is still our provider, but we must take personal 
responsibility for working our land and doing what we are called to. So many times, we either put our hands up 
and say if God will just do it or we just do things ourselves and we do not put our trust in God. God is our pro-
vider. James 1:17 states, every good gift and every perfect gift is from above, and comes down from the Father 
of lights, with whom there is no variation or shadow of turning. God is the provider however He wants us to 
trust in Him and plant, water and harvest the opportunities He gives us.  
 
We need to join together and search our pockets for manna and listen to the voice of God. Do you have a new 
diet or are you still trying to live off the manna? Today is the day for the new diet.  

,ÅÉÆ .ÉÃÏÌÁÉÓÅÎ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÓ ÃÁÎÃÅÌÌÅÄ ÓÔÁÍÐÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎȭÓ #ÌÕÂȢ  &ÏÒ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÐÏÕÎÄ ÏÆ ÓÔÁÍÐÓȟ 

-ÙÓÔÉÃ 3ÔÁÍÐÓ ÄÏÎÁÔÅÓ ÍÏÎÅÙ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÇÒÏÕÐȢ  ) ÈÁÖÅ ÎÏ ÉÄÅÁ ÈÏ× ÍÁÎÙ ÓÔÁÍÐÓ ÁÒÅ ÉÎ Á ÐÏÕÎÄȢ  4ÈÅÒÅ 
ÉÓ Á ÃÏÎÔÁÉÎÅÒ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÂÏÁÒÄ ÒÏÏÍ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÄÏÎÁÔÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÏÒÔÈÙ ÃÁÕÓÅȢ  ,ÅÔȭÓ ËÅÅÐ ,ÅÉÆ ÖÅÒÙ ÂÕÓÙ ÁÓ 
×Å ÒÅÃÙÃÌÅ ÏÕÒ ÍÁÉÌ ÁÎÄ ÓÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÁÍÐ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎȭÓ #ÌÕÂȢ   

 From Pastor Kevin  



 

 

 From Session  

Important notes from the September 28th Session meeting. 

The safety and comfort of the congregation is the most important aspect moving forward for worship on Sunday 
mornings. 

 

1. With the weather changing, we will have all the doors unlocked for both entry and exit. We ask that you please 
remain to be socially distant and wear masks as you enter and exit the building. 
2. We are going to be starting the choir up with up to 4 members singing on a Sunday. They will be spaced 12 feet 
apart. 
3. The session approved the purchase of four medical HEPA filters to put in the sanctuary. This will filter the air in 
the sanctuary every minute and will help with removing any droplets that might be in the air. (1,700 purchase if 
anyone would like to help with this unplanned purchase) 
4. We will be dividing the sanctuary in to two parts. The side closer to the piano will be the "protected" area. We 
ask that everyone who sits in this area is 12 feet apart and keeps their mask on while singing. On the other side, we 
will ask that families stay 6 feet apart as we have been doing. We feel with the new filtration and these small 
changes, it will help those that would like the extra protection during these times. 
5. We will be sanitizing the mics as well if they are shared.  

The stewardship campaign will be starting up in the next couple of weeks. Pledge cards will be mailed out, as well 
as being available in the sanctuary. 

Our New 

Front Doors  



 

 

     
 
 

             
LONG TERM PRAYER CONCERNS 

For the month of April 2020  

 

Thank you for your prayers.  If you know of anyone who is sick, in the hospital, or 

in need of our prayers, PLEASE call the Church Office, 363-7590 or Jan Whiting, 

Prayer Chain, 363-4392.    

 

Alan Baur 
Bryce Bechtel (friend of Zach Thompson) 
Jeffrey Bortle (Sandy Glynnôs son) 
Eleanor Breckenridge (Sue Borchardtôs 
mom) 
Bob Butler 
Marty Canning 
Richard and Pam Carrigan 
Glade Cook Jr. (nephew of Warrens) 
Thomas Crouch 
Nancy DeMassa 
John Ferguson 
Jillian Felt 
Malisa Fuller 
Linda Gaut 
TJ Gaut 
Becky Grasso 
Sherry Harrison 
Jamie Hubbard 
Wendy Holtz 
Millie Johnson 
Horace Keller 

 

Jean Kowalik   
Sydney Lusher 
Maribeth Matthews 
Jason Maycock (Sandy Glynnôs brother) 
Dave Meeker Sr. 
Marian Meyers 
Larry Moorehouse (Bill Butler) 
Tom Panasci 
Doug Rosekrans 
Tammy Shephard 
Rich Snyder (Jennifer Colvinôs neighbor) 
Harold Thompson  
Betty Thorpe (Jimôs aunt) 
Grace Warren 
Christopher Wuest 
Bill and Dolores Young 
Jerry  Karen 
Michelle Angelia  
Heather 
Patrick  Vicky 

SHORT TERM PRAYER CONCERNs 

      Jim Thompson 

         

 If you have a prayer need, there are cards in the pews. Fill it out and hand it to an usher. 
If you know of anyone who is sick, in the hospital, or in need of our prayers, PLEASE 
call the Church Office, 363-7590 or Jan Whiting, Prayer Chain, 363-4392. Please let us 
know also when they are healed and can be taken off the prayer list.  
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